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	EDUCATION
KING’S PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL

20 CROFT STREET
DALKEITH
EH22 3BA
Head Teacher :  Laurinda Renton
Telephone: 0131 271 4610
Kingspark_ps@midlothian.gov.uk



8 March 2021
Dear Parents and Carers
Return to School P4-7 Learners

Further to the First Minister’s announcement, we are delighted that current scientific evidence now confirms we can move forward to allow the full time return of our P4-7 children to schools from Monday 15 March. 

We will continue with the arrangements that were in place prior to lockdown and these are outlined below as a gentle reminder.

Our three school gates will be unlocked at 8.35am. Gate A is the gate facing our Early Learning and Childcare Setting (ELC) garden on Croft Street. Gate B is the gate from the park. Gate C is the gate into the playground at the back of the Infant building.

We respectfully ask that only one adult enters the playground with your children if you have children in our ELC or P1-3 and that you do not use the playground as an opportunity to catch up with other parents, as tempting as it may be!  This will enable us to keep contacts to a minimum.

Lining Up Arrangements

Primary Four-Seven: Please enter the main playground via Gate B or Gate A. Children will line up in the main playground and enter the school via Door A. Please note that Primary 4C will line up and enter the school via Door B. It is necessary at this time to reduce the number of people in our playground. We would respectfully ask that no adults enter the playground with the children unless you have made an alternative arrangement with us.
Staggered Start and Finishing Times 

We will continue with staggered start and finish times to avoid congestion in the playground. This will not affect the children’s learning time. 
Monday – Thursday



 Friday: 

P1/4/7: 

8.50am – 3.15pm (including P1/2)

P1/4/7: 8.50am – 12.25pm 
P2/5:
            
9.00am – 3.25pm 



P2/5: 9.00am – 12.35pm 
P3/6: 

9.10am – 3.35pm (including P5/6) 

P3/6: 9.10am – 12.45pm 

We would ask that your child arrives at school on time. However, we appreciate that sometimes this may not be possible due to appointments etc. If your child does arrive late, please phone the school office to let us know the reason. Your child should report to the school office unaccompanied to be supported to join their class.
LFD Testing
All staff in school have access to LFD testing kits. The expectation is that staff will take a home test twice a week and record results online. Schools will be recording the distribution of these kits following government guidance.
Risk Assessment
As before, all schools and ELC settings have been risk assessed with colleagues from our Health and Safety service, with enhanced health and safety measures and protocols put in place that follow the current public health and government guidance. 

These include observing the age-appropriate physical distancing measures outlined by current government guidance as well as public health advice to help reduce the spread of the virus, guidance on handwashing and hygiene, use of PPE, updated fire safety arrangements and use of transport.

Cleaning

Every school will continue to have an enhanced cleaning regime in place, with staff on duty throughout the school day. Toilets, door handles, bannisters and other surfaces in constant use will be cleaned on a rotational basis to ensure the highest possible levels of cleanliness.

Transport/Safe Routes to School

School transport will continue to run as normal and there will continue to be crossing patrols in place as usual.

School Lunches

Primary 4-7 children should bring a packed lunch. Primary 1-3 children will continue to receive a lunch at school.   BACS will continue to be paid until the Easter break to those from P4 upwards who are entitled to Free School Meals for financial reasons. Further information about Free School Meals during this period can be found here:

https://www.midlothian.gov.uk/info/855/school_meals/117/free_school_meals_and_clothing_grants/3
We would like to thank you for your continued support and for all you have done to support your child’s learning from home.  We will keep you updated with any further information via our usual channels of communication.

Warm wishes
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Laurinda Renton

Head Teacher
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